


The Tribunal suspended Dr Gomez’ registration for six months from September  
2015 and imposed a permanent condition on his registration that he must not 
consult, assess, examine or treat any female patient.

The tribunal ordered Dr Gomez to pay the Board’s legal costs

Sexual assault is always a serious crime, but when a doctor assaults his/her 
patient it is much worse than that , as it violates the very important trust 
that is at the heart  of the doctor-patient relationship and exposes the 
perpetrator as a true sexual predator. These people, while fortunately rare,  
go on to do great harm and claim multiple victims  by exploiting the power 
imbalance that favours the victims' silence; they are also typically 
insightless and remorseless. I'm unaware of any advances in treatment for 
these individuals.   In my view, chaperones are an inadequate and easily 
evaded  condition of practice for a doctor convicted of sexual assault, and we 
need a stronger remedy to protect our patients .

Concerning the use of chaperones as an interim measure while allegations of 
sexual  misconduct are being investigated, the current guidelines seem 
adequate, but there are a few observations to be made.  Medical procedures  
and physical examination may be confusing for patients if not well explained  
and misunderstandings may occur as well as spurious or vexatious complaints. 
It would be worth evaluating the % of proven complaints to gauge their 
significance.  I presume the use of a chaperone would not be considered in the 
case of  alleged  sexual assault of a minor or where multiple complaints have 
been made against the same doctor . The key with the chaperone here will be 
monitoring compliance, and given the small numbers of cases it would be worth 
each practice receiving a visit from an AHPRA delegate . The alternative to a 
chaperone would be to restrict the doctor's practice to a certain gender ( 
again difficult to police) or suspend practice until the allegations are 
investigated  , which seems  to go against the presumption of innocence;  
however,   it is worth noting that the inquiry into  institutional sexual 
abuse in Australia has criticised the Catholic Church ( among others)  for not 
temporarily suspending  priests on the basis of  abuse allegations

Again,  I stress that I  am no expert in these matters, but as a doctor and a 
woman I hope to see our patients better protected
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